
Dunhill & Fenor Parish Notes, 11th November 2012 
 

 

 Fenor Sale of Work Committee is holding a meeting this Monday evening, November 12
th
, in the Parochial 

House, Fenor, at 7.30 p.m.  The Sale of Work will be held on Sunday, December 09
th
, in Fenor National School.  

Donations of items for the spinner, and cakes, will be gratefully received, as well as books and unwanted items for 

the bric-a-brac stall.  Items can be left into Fenor School anytime from now until the week of the event or given to 

any member of the committee.  If anyone can help in any other way, please contact any committee member. 

 Dr Michael Mullins will present an in-depth look at the Gospel of Luke as we prepare to read St Luke’s Gospel in 

Liturgical Year C, beginning in December.  The talks will take place in St. John’s Pastoral Centre, Waterford, on 

Wednesdays 14
th

, 21
st
 and 28

th
 November starting each evening at 7.30 p.m.  All are welcome. 

 An Evening of Remembrance will be held in St. John’s Pastoral Centre, Waterford, this Thursday, 15
th
 

November, from 7.30 to 9.00 p.m.  The evening will provide a sacred space to honour family, friends and all who 

have died.  We invite you to a time of prayerful reflection during this special month.  This evening will include 

Scripture Reading, Personal Prayer, Silence, Music and a Celebration of Light.  All are welcome. 

 Vocation View:  Jesus said about the widow in the Temple, ‘she, out of her poverty, has put in everything she 

had’.  Do we dare to offer everything to God, to follow the vocation he has chosen for us? 

 The Irish Charity Warehouse in aid of WASSA (Waterford Autism Social & Sport Action) are appealing for 

household goods, furniture, bric a brac, clothes and books, please phone 051-373838 or text 086-40046 90. 

 This Wednesday night, November 14
th
, is an Open Night for Tramore Toastmasters at the Bridge Hall (Across 

from Satina’s Boutique) at 8.00 p.m.  Have you ever been curious to see what goes on at a Toastmasters meeting?  

Well now is your chance.  There’s no pressure; you won't be asked to speak so come and soak up the atmosphere.  

Everyone is welcome to attend.  For more information call Ann on 086-3823669. 

 Are you confused about computers?  Need a little help with booking your holidays online?  Would you like to 

Skype your relatives abroad or understand your Online Banking?  Dunhill Multi-Education Centre is hosting its 

monthly Seniors Coffee Morning on Wednesday week, 21
st
 November, at 11.00 a.m. when Maria, the I.T. Tutor 

will help to get you started.  Come along and enjoy a coffee with your friends while learning.  Admission costs €5 

to cover refreshments.  The December meeting will host the Book Club and Book Fair. 

 The Senior Help Line is available at LoCall 1850 440 444, from 10.00 a.m. till 10.00 p.m., 365 days a year.  

 The Rotary Club of Waterford is holding its Annual Charity Film Night on week Wednesday, 21
st
 November, at 

Waterford’s Theatre Royal.  The evening will begin with a wine and canapé reception at 7.00 p.m. before the eight 

o’clock screening of the classic film ‘The Shawshank Redemption’ which earned seven Academy Award 

Nominations.  Tickets, in aid of Rotary Charities, cost €20 and are available from Father Paul. 

 Have you forgotten how to say the Rosary?  Is it confusing for you?  Check out our Facebook page for help. 

 Questions people ask – Fr Silvester O’Flynn OFM Cap. Email silvesteroflynn@gmail.com. 

Question:  Do you agree that the Mass nowadays lacks reverence which would be restored by going back to Latin? 

Answer:  The spirit of reverence is absolutely essential to good liturgy.  There are celebrations where the celebrant 

shows deep reverence in his gestures and words, is properly vested, and music and readings light up the Word of 

the Lord.  Sadly, there are also liturgies lacking due reverence.  But it is not simply a question of language.  I grew 

up with the Latin Mass when prayers were mumbled, readings not understood, multiple blessings were performed 

like swatting flies from the chalice while people said the rosary or gathered in utter boredom at the back of the 

church.  Back to Latin?  No thank you! 

 Last week’s Parish Collection:  Masses €599.29 & Envelopes €949.40.  Thank you for your continued support. 

 Sunday, November 11
th

 

32
nd

 Sunday in Ordinary Time
 

Mass in Fenor Church at 9.30 a.m. 

Mass in Dunhill Church at 11.00 a.m. 

 

Monday,  November 12
th – St  Josaphat Mass in Dunhill Church at 10.00 a.m. 

Tuesday,  November 13
th

 Mass in Fenor Church at 10.00 a.m. 

Wednesday,  November14
th – St  Laurence O’Toole 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

Mass in Dunhill Church at 10.00 a.m. 

Dunhill Church after Mass until noon 

 

 

Thursday,  November 15
th – St Albert the Great Mass in Holy Cross Church, Tramore, at 10.00 a.m. 

Friday, November 16
th

 – St Margaret of Scotland Mass in Fenor Church at 10.00 a.m. 

Saturday,  November 17
th

 – St Elizabeth of Hungary Mass in Fenor Church at 6.30 p.m. 

WEBSITE: www.dunhillandfenorparish.ie 

www.facebook.com/DunhillAndFenorParish 


